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1. Revise 590.4(G) to read as follows: 
 

590.4(G)  Splices. A box, conduit body, or other enclosure, with a cover installed, shall be 
required for all splices. except where: 
 
Exception:  On construction sites, a box, conduit body, or other enclosure shall not be 
required for either of the following conditions: 
 

(1) The circuit conductors being spliced are all from nonmetallic multiconductor cord or 
cable assemblies, provided that the equipment grounding continuity is maintained with or 
without the box. 
(2) The circuit conductors being spliced are all from metal sheathed cable assemblies 
terminated in listed fittings that mechanically secure the cable sheath to maintain effective 
electrical continuity. 

 
 
Substantiation.  The new allowance to the 2017 version of 590.4(G) allows for open splices for 
any temporary installation.  This allowance used to apply only to construction sites when certain 
criteria was met.  As written for the new edition, an open splice is permitted for any temporary 
installation, provided that similar criteria to the construction site rule is met. This means that 
areas such as Christmas tree sales lots, for example, can have open splices where the public 
would have access to them.  This is obviously an unsafe installation, as 300.15 makes perfectly 
clear.  Unfortunately, 300.15 doesn’t apply here as this rule specifically modifies it, as permitted 
by 90.3.  This leaves the AHJ no authority to reject an installation that is obviously a safety 
hazard and a fire hazard. 
 
Emergency Nature.  The standard contains an error or an omission that was overlooked during 
the regular revision process.  The proposed TIA intends to offer to the public a benefit that would 
lessen a recognized (known) hazard or ameliorate a continuing dangerous condition or situation.   




